From: DYPXCPWEB@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au

Sent: 2/11/2024 5:56:15 AM

To: DA Submission Mailbox
Subject: TRIMMED: Online Submission
02/11/2024

MRS Kate Messenger
1130 Barrenjoey RD
Palm Beach NSW 2108

RE: DA2023/1289 - 1112 - 1116 Barrenjoey Road PALM BEACH NSW 2108

The proposed placement of the new bus shelter | feel with be very dangerous for multiple
reasons.

We went through a whole rigmarole to get the pedestrian crossing moved so commuters
would use it and now it will again be in the wrong position and commuters will cross
dangerously at the bottom of the hill. Sometimes they are running for the bus and it can be
really scary to watch. The will run straight out onto the road.

There are 5 driveways on the proposed bus stop site. It is already so hard for us to back out
with the car park exits, people speeding down the hill after a blind corner and people crossing.
With a bus shelter and people waiting also filling this space | fear that someone would be
seriously injured. It is a car accident waiting to happen.

The cars that race down here at all times of the day and night and the motor bikes that the
council are aware of all create dangerous obstacles that we must navigate to enter and exit
our properties. To add commuters, and the bus shelter would be disastrous.





